
 

 

Cheyenne Theater Meeting Minutes 
 

December 4, 2017 

 

Attending:  Board Members Justin Lohr and Margyre Antholz; City Council 

Representative Lila Whitmore; and Manager Cara Hunt and Assistant Manager Emily 

Mullins. 

 

There is not a quorum at this meeting.  

Minutes by Lila Whitmore 

 

Lila Whitmore, City Clerk, shared details regarding the theater finances.  The theater 

revenues are down considerably over last year.  Overall expenses are more than the 

revenue generated which has caused the theater fund to become low.  It is believed that 

the decline in revenue has been mostly due to poor quality movies and low attendance. 

The theater board does not want to raise admission prices because they feel the prices 

should be affordable as the theater is a service to the community.  At the November 27, 

2017 City Council meeting the Council voted to dissolve the theater fund in 2018 and 

make the theater a department in the general fund.  The responsibilities of the Theater 

Board as defined in Ordinance 607 will not change. 


